
 

 

Name: Sharon Marie Ignash 

Age: 67 

Hometown: Kinde, MI. 

Funeral Date: October 01, 2021 

Date of Birth: September 25, 1954 

Date of Passing: September 28, 2021 

Funeral Home: MacAlpine Funeral Home 

 

Funeral Information 

Mass of Christian burial will be 11 a.m. on Friday, October 1, 2021 at St. Mary’s 

Catholic Church/Annunciation of the Lord Parish in Dwight Township with Fr. Craig 

Carolan officiating. Burial will follow at the church cemetery. Visitation for Sharon 

will be from 2 to 8 p.m. on Thursday, September 30, 2021 at the MacAlpine Gage 

Chapel in Kinde and on Friday from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. Memorials may be 

made out to be used at the family’s discretion (c/o Lawrence Ignash). 

Condolences can be shared at www.macalpinefuneralhome.com 

 

Family of the Deceased 

Sharon is survived by her high school sweetheart and husband of 47 years, 

Lawrence Ignash; daughter Heather (Matt) Jimkoski of Freeland; son Bryan 

(Melissa) Ignash of Freeland; her beloved grandkids, who called her Gi-Gi: Cole, 

Claire, Carly Jimkoski and Jayden, Lauren Ignash and her grand-dog, Ralphie. She 

is also survived by her five sisters: Margie Craig, Eileen Navock, Virginia (Larry) 

Moore, Deloris (Ed) Kubacki, her twin Karen (Gary) Newman; three brothers-in-



law: Gerry Ignash, Bill (Ann) Ignash, and Steve (Joann) Ignash; many nieces and 

nephews and good friends. She was preceded in death by her parents: Frank and 

Theresa Schramski; her in-laws Ervin Ignash and Margaret (Eppenbrock) 

Carpenter, her brothers-in-law: David Craig, Dave Navock; and her nephews: 

Allen Goretski and Al Craig. 

 

Biography 

Sharon Marie Ignash of Kinde, passed away peacefully on September 28, 2021, at 

the age of 67, surrounded by her family after a long fight with cancer. She was 

born in Bad Axe, on September 25, 1954, Frank and Theresa (Vigenski) 

Schramski of Dwight Township, Michigan. Sharon graduated from North Huron 

High School in 1972 and began her career as a secretary at Frankenmuth Mutual 

Insurance, then worked at Agri-Sales in Bad Axe before joining Cooperative 

Elevator Company in Pigeon for over 30 years. She retired in the summer of 2020. 

To keep busy and have some fun in retirement, she worked at Lake Street 

Emporium in Port Austin a few days a week. She will be remembered for her 

thoughtful heart, never forgetting to send all of her family members and every 

friend a birthday card, her love of baking and flower gardening and that she took 

a walk each day. 
 


